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June 11, 2024

Representative Kelly Breen

Chair, House Judiciary Committee
Michigan House of Representatives
P.O. Box 30014

Lansing, Michigan 48909-7514

Re: House Bill 5724 regarding the protection of judge’s and their families’ personal information
Dear Representative Breen,

I’'m writing to you in my role as the president of the Oakland County Bar Association (OCBA)
regarding House Bill 5724. The OCBA is Michigan’s largest voluntary bar association with over 2,500
members and has been in existence since 1934.

The Oakland County Bar Association (OCBA) endorses the enactment of House Bill 5724. Members
of the judiciary and their families have been subjected to harassment and invasion of their privacy.
Threats against the judiciary are also a threat to the rule of law and the judicial system.

In addition to endorsing the language as presented in HB 5724, we respectfully ask that the bill be
modified to include retired judges as part of the definition of what is a judge in sections 2(b)(i), (ii), and
(iii). Threats to judges because of rulings they have made while on the bench continue past retirement,
such as from a convicted felon upon their release from incarceration.

Your committee is urged to pass the bill out of committee favorably with the above suggested
modification.

| would be happy to answer any questions and further discuss the matter with you. Thank you for
your consideration.

Sincerely yours,

“IYbndo CU . @w
Melinda N. Deel
President

CC: Representative Kimberly Edwards, Majority Vice Chair
Representative Andrew Fink, Minority Vice Chair
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